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IIndian History & Heritage Poster Competition--22017

Categories: 

Age 4-7 Years
Age 8-11 years
Age 12-15 Years

Awards per Category

Winner $500 
Runner-Up $300 
2nd Runner-Up  $200 

& 
Many Consolation Prizes

Topics:
Swami Dayanand/

Chhatrapati Shivaji/
Maharana Pratap/
Jhansi Ki Rani/ 

Ramayana

/

Grand Prize of 
$1000 
for the 

best overall entry

Please send your entries by May 15th , 2017 to: 
Swami Dayanand Education Foundation

1600 Hwy 6, Ste 480, Sugar Land TX 77478, USA  Tel: 281-980-0325 
Email: swamidayanandcef@gmail.com

For further details please log on to www.swamidayanand.org

HOUSTON: 
The American Society of In-

dian Engineers and Architects 
(ASIE) kicked off  the New 
Year by participating in sev-
eral technical and educational 
events under the leadership of 
President Dinesh Shah. 

The Board and members 
kept busy in the fi rst month by 
attending four major events as 
part of the National Engineers 
Week, also known as E Week 
Celebration. 

One of ASIE’s goals is to 
participate in events that pro-
mote the future of students. 
In the last several years, ASIE 
had awarded scholarships to 
many deserving students.

 ASIE volunteers also par-
ticipated as Proctors and 
Graders at the 2017 Regional 
MATHCOUNTS competition 
sponsored by the Texas Soci-
ety of Professional Engineers 
(TBPE) held at Flour Corp in 
Sugar Land. 

MATHCOUNTS is a nation-
al Math enrichment, coaching 
and competitive program that 
promotes middle school math-
ematics in every U.S. state and 
territory. 

Schools select students to 
compete individually or as part 
of a team in one of more than 
500 written and oral competi-
tions held nationwide. 

Top students advance to the 
State and ultimately National 
level. MATHCOUNTS chal-

lenges a student’s Math skills, 
develops their self-confi dence 
and rewards them for their 
achievements.

ASIE followed this with the 
UH EAA Student Awards Ban-
quet. 

 ASIE presented the “Indian 
Engineering Students - Engi-
neering the Future Award” to 
Ms. Sharon John on February 
21st at the University of Hous-
ton, Engineering Alumni Asso-
ciation E Week Reception. 

Sharon, who is of Indian 
origin, is currently pursuing a 
Bachelor of Science degree in 
Chemical Engineering (Junior) 
at UH and is expected to grad-
uate in 2018. She is working 
as an Undergraduate Research 
Assistant at the Robertson 
Research Group at UH in the 
Chemical and Biomolecular 
Engineering Department. 

ASIE has been a sponsor for 
the UH-EAA Scholarship Pro-
gram for the past several years 
to encourage engineering stu-
dents of Indian origin at UH. 
ASIE’s $ 500 award was one 
among 18 other awards pre-
sented during the evening.

 ASIE representatives Ravi 
Arora and Shankar Roy at-
tended another important and 
meaningful annual event for 
ASIE - the 58th Science & 
Engineering Fair of Houston 
(SEFH),  on Feb. 24-25, 2017 

MATHCOUNTS Volunteers L to R: ASIE President Dinesh Shah, Mahesh Wadhwa, Naresh 
Kolli, Ravi Arora, Dinesh Parikh, Vijay Sanghani and Rohit Desai

 

ASIE kicks off  the year 
with a full slate of events

Poolkeshi Patel, (third from left) recipient of “Young Engineer of the Year’ Award is cel-
ebrating at the TBPE award ceremony event with ASIE President Dinesh Shah,  (second 
from right)KIT professional’s employees and guest.

See ASIE, Page 12
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Prime Minister Narendra 
Modi’s party won a landslide 
victory in India’s most 
important battleground state on 
Saturday, in a personal triumph 
that will strengthen his claim 
to a second term as national 
leader.

Wresting control of 
Uttar Pradesh is a ringing 
endorsement of Modi’s 
stewardship of Asia’s third-
largest economy after his high-
risk decision last November to 
scrap high-value banknotes to 
rein in corruption.

The Election Commission 
of India said Modi’s Bharatiya 
Janata Party (BJP) had won a 
clear majority. With the tally 
of results almost complete, the 
BJP had collected as many as 
312 of 403 seats in the state 
assembly, the biggest majority 
for any party in the state since 
1977.

Almost four in ten voters 
backed Modi’s party, the 
election commission said, 
close to the party’s vote share 

in Uttar Pradesh in the 2014 
general election when it won 
the biggest national majority in 
three decades.

“I give my heartfelt thanks 
to the people of Uttar Pradesh. 
This is a historic victory for the 
BJP; a victory for development 
and good governance,” Modi 
told his 28 million followers 
on Twitter.

Investors hope victory will 
embolden Modi to embark on 
more reforms, including the 
launch of a national sales tax, 
to boost economic growth.

“The outcome of this election 
will enable Modi to sharpen his 
winning anti-corruption and 
improved governance policies 
as he begins to position himself 
for the 2019 general election,” 
wrote analysts Shailesh Kumar 
and Sasha Riser-Kositsky of 
macro advisory fi rm Eurasia 
Group.

Modi threw himself into 
the Uttar Pradesh campaign 
after his party started slowly, 
addressing dozens of rallies 

and turning the contest into a 
test of his personal popularity 
and his radical move to abolish 
big banknotes worth 86 percent 
of the cash in circulation. 

Celebrations erupted outside 
BJP offi  ces in state capital 
Lucknow and Delhi, with party 
workers dancing and splashing 
each other with paint in keeping 
with the Holi festival of colors 
that Hindus are celebrating this 
weekend.

Modi’s campaign manager, 
Amit Shah, credited the BJP 
victory to a corruption free 
and pro-poor administration. 
The BJP will discuss who will 
become the next chief minister 
of Uttar Pradesh on Sunday, 
Shah told reporters.

In four other state election 
results on Saturday, the 
BJP won overwhelmingly 
in the Himalayan state of 
Uttarakhand but lost control of 
the coastal state of Goa. In the 
northeastern state of Manipur 
the Congress party beat the 
BJP into second but was short 

of a majority.
Congress took Punjab, 

off ering at least some 
consolation after Rahul 
Gandhi, heir apparent to the 
party leadership, failed again 
to make an impact. 

The party, which led the 
fi ght against colonial rule 
and has ruled India for most 
of its independent existence, 
collapsed to its worst ever 
performance in Uttar Pradesh. 
Congress picked up 6 percent 
of votes, raising fresh questions 
about its claim to be a credible 
national opposition.

In Uttar Pradesh, a largely 
poor and agricultural state 
of 220 million people, Modi 
pitched himself as a man on the 
side of the poor prepared to hit 
the corrupt rich hard with his 
demonetisation drive.

The scale of the victory shows 
Modi’s ability to decipher 
Indian electoral arithmetic by 
appealing across castes and 
communities in a state where 
most people traditionally vote 

along religious and social lines.
Critics accuse his party of

stirring communal tensions to
shore up votes among its core 
Hindu base. 

None of the BJP’s opponents, 
including the ruling Samajwadi 
Party, managed a vote share
above 23 percent, results
showed.

“The Samajwadi Party
wholeheartedly accepts
the verdict of the people of
Uttar Pradesh,” spokesman
Ghanshyam Tiwari said,
conceding defeat. Chief 
Minister Akhilesh Yadav was
expected to resign later on
Saturday.

The election decimates the 
fi eld of plausible opponents 
who could halt Modi’s march 
to a second term at the 2019 
general election.

Victory in Uttar Pradesh will 
also make it easier to overcome
resistance to the BJP’s 
legislative agenda in the upper
house of parliament, where the 
ruling party is in the minority.

at the University of Houston. 
This is a regional fair for all 

public and private junior, ninth 
grade and senior high school 
students in Harris County and 
16 neighboring counties.  With 
over 1,500 student entries from 
about 150 schools, the Hous-
ton Science and Engineering 
Fair is one of the largest of its 
kind.  

Approximately 28,000 proj-
ects are entered in the pre-
liminary school/district fair 
competitions.  SEFH has more 
students who actually par-
ticipate in the judging process 
than any other science fair in 
the world. ASIE has been an 
active participant at the Hous-
ton Science & Engineering 
Fair since 1998 as a “Special 
Award Judging Agency.”  Win-
ners in each category will be 
recognized at the ASIE Diwali 
event in October 2017.

The Texas Society of Pro-
fessional Engineers, Houston 
Chapter, also celebrated Na-
tional Engineers Week with 
Young Engineers of the Year 

featuring numerous Houston 
engineers from various pro-
fessional societies. The Young 
Engineer Award is intended to 
promote the eff orts of young 
professionals, below the age of 
35, who have made outstand-
ing contributions to the en-
gineering profession in vary-
ing engineering disciplines 
ranging from civil, chemical, 
mechanical, petroleum and 
electrical. It recognizes their 
contributions to the economy, 
the community and the general 
population’s understanding of 
engineering. 

 This year, Poolkeshi Patel 
was honored as ASIE 2017 
Young Engineer/Architect of 
the Year. Poolkeshi has a Mas-
ter’s degree in Environmental 
and Water Resources Engi-
neering from the University of 
Texas at Austin in 2011. She is 
currently working as an Engi-
neer at KIT Professionals with 
experience in Drinking water 
and Wastewater planning and 
design and has worked on sev-
eral high-profi le projects with 
municipal and industrial cli-
ents. She is ASIE’s Treasurer 
this year.  
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Modi wins landslide election victory in India’s biggest state

Lok Sabha passes the Enemy 
Property (Amendment and Val-
idation) Bill, 2016 incorporat-
ing the amendments made by 
the Rajya Sabha last week. 

Successors of those who mi-
grated to Pakistan and China 
during partition will have no 
claim over the properties left 
behind in India, with Parlia-
ment on Tuesday passing a bill 
to amend a 49-year-old law.

The Enemy Property 
(Amendment and Validation) 
Bill, 2016, which amends the 
Enemy Property Act, 1968, was 
passed by voice vote in the Lok 
Sabha, incorporating the last 
week.

The Lok Sabha had passed 
the bill earlier but certain 
amendments were introduced 
to it in the Rajya Sabha, on 
the recommendations of a Se-
lect Committee. Those amend-
ments had to be approved by 
the Lower House, which was 
done on Tuesday.

RSP member N.K. Prem-
achandran had moved a statu-
tory amendment seeking to 
introduce clarity with regard 
to those properties which had 
already been acquired by the 
heirs of the ’enemy’ property 
owners, a reference to nationals 
of Pakistan and China.

According to the bill, “En-
emy property” refers to any 
property belonging to, held or 
managed on behalf of an en-
emy, an enemy subject or an 
enemy fi rm.

The government has vested 
these properties in the Custo-
dian of Enemy Property for 
India, an offi  ce instituted under 
the central government.

After the India-Pakistan War 
of 1965, the Enemy Property 
Act was enacted in 1968, which 
regulates such properties and 
lists the Custodian’s powers.

“The purpose of bill is to 

clarify the 1968 Act. Inheri-
tance law will not be applicable 
on Enemy Property... This will 
put an end to the long pending 
issue which should have ideally 
happened in 2010 when the bill 
was introduced,” Home Min-
ister Rajnath Singh said while 
replying to a brief debate on the 
bill.

The government brought the 
amendment in the wake of a 
claim laid by the heirs of Raja 
Mohammad Amir Moham-
mad Khan, known as Raja of 
Mahmudabad, on his proper-
ties spread across Uttar Pradesh 
and Uttarakhand. The matter is 
before the Supreme Court.

Five ordinances were pro-
mulgated on the bill. The last 
one is due to expire on Tuesday.

Justifying the move to amend 
the Act, Mr. Singh rejected the 
contention of some MPs that 
it was against the principle of 
natural justice and amounted to 
human rights violations.

“I wonder how it is against 
the principle of natural justice. 
Pakistan has seized the proper-
ties of Indian citizens... It will 
be natural justice if their prop-
erty (of those who migrated to 
Pakistan) is not returned,” he 
said.

The Minister assured the 
House that there will be no hu-
man rights violations following 
the amendments as the rights 
if Indian citizens are not being 
taken away.

“The law only applies on 
heirs of enemy property... The 
tenants of those property will 
be governed by the Tenancy 
Act,” he said. 

The amendments will be ef-
fective retrospectively.

Some members expressed 
concern over this provision, 
saying there could be litiga-
tions.

“Parliament and State legis-

latures have the power to for-
mulate law... I do not see any 
adverse impact of retrospective 
amendment. As and when the 
situation arises, we will deal 
with it,” the Home Minister 
said.

He also cited various Su-
preme Court rulings to allay 
concerns on this aspect.

An ordinance to amend the 
law was on December 22, 2016 
and it was due to lapse on Tues-
day. An ordinance lapses after 
42 days from the day a session 
begins unless a bill to replace it 
is approved by Parliament.

Mr. Singh said the bill could 
not be taken up for consider-
ation in the fi rst phase of the 
budget session between Janu-
ary 31 and February 9 and it 
was necessary that it is passed 
on Tuesday.

“Our government is not in 
favour of bringing an ordinance 
again and again. It was in public 
interest that the President had 
to promulgate the ordinance for 
the fi fth time,” he said.

The ordinance was promul-
gated on January 7, 2016 for 
the fi rst time. It was , but was 
subsequently referred to the 
Rajya Sabha Select Committee.

The Home Minister said the 
‘enemy’ properties are worth 
thousands of crores of Rupees 
and that all such assets have 
been identifi ed. “If any prop-
erties remain to be identifi ed, 
those will also be identifi ed...
It is a continuous process,” he 
added. He underlined that a 
tenant will be unaff ected by the 
new law even though Tenancy 
laws will apply.

On the claim laid on Raja 
Mahmudabad’s properties by 
his heirs, Mr. Singh said they 
have no claim. He said the 
Standing Committee of Parlia-
ment had strongly felt that “en-
emy property” should not go 

Indian Parliament passes “Enemy property bill”
to those who have migrated to 
Pakistan.

Congress member Adhir 
Ranjan Chowdhury opposed 
the provision to implement 
the legislation with retrospec-
tive eff ect and wondered what 
would be its ramifi cations.

While observing that new 
defi nitions of patriotism are 
coming up which is a “sad 
thing”, he claimed that the bill 
would have adverse fi nancial 
impact on the people, especial-
ly Muslims.

He urged the government 
to dispel the concerns regard-
ing the bill. He remarked that it 

was unprecedented that a gov-
ernment had promulgated fi ve 
ordinances for a bill.

Taking a dig at the govern-
ment for bringing fi ve ordi-
nances, Trinamool member 
Saugata Roy said, “if this is 
not ordinance raj, then I don’t 
know what ordinance raj is“.

There are many properties in 
Lucknow which were owned 
by the Raja of Mahmudabad, 
who after partition moved to 
Pakistan, he said, adding “If 
there is an eviction from such 
properties, then there would be 
a tremendous civil turmoil in 
Lucknow.”


